Private and Confidential
 

[Insert name]
 
[Insert address]
 
[Insert date]
 
Dear [insert name],
 

RE: Government decision to make the COVID-19 vaccine mandatory for dental practices
 
On 9 November 2021 the Government announced that dental practice staff and contractors in England will be required by law to have the Covid vaccine. The purpose of this letter is to keep our staff and contractors fully informed of this developing situation and how it may affect our staff and contractors going forward. 

 

We are aware this new law will apply to all dental practices in England which are registered with the CQC providing dental care to patients. As such, it will apply to our dental practice on 1 April 2022. 

 

This means that staff and contractors who are involved in providing face to face care to patients of the practice will be required by law to get vaccinated and be able to produce evidence of their vaccination status
Exemptions

The only members of the team not required to have the vaccine are:

· those who should not have the COVID-19 vaccine for clinical reasons; 
· those under 18 years of age; 
· staff who do not have contact with patients; or

· those who are a participant in a clinical trial investigating COVID-19 vaccination. 

  

Government guidance gives examples of clinical reasons why someone may not be able to have the COVID-19 vaccine. Those examples suggest that only a small number of dental professionals may be able to cite clinical reasons for not having the vaccines. Examples of clinical reasons include:
· people receiving end of life care where vaccination is not in the person’s best interests

· people with learning disabilities or autistic individuals, or people with a combination of impairments where vaccination cannot be provided through reasonable adjustments

· a person with severe allergies to all currently available vaccines

· those who have had an adverse reaction to the first dose (for example, myocarditis)

There is strong indication in the government response to the consultation as to what "patient facing" means. That response states regulations "will include front-line workers, as well as non-clinical workers not directly involved in patient care but who nevertheless may have direct, face to-face contact with patients, such as receptionists, ward clerks, porters and cleaners." As such, it is likely that all practice staff will be covered by these new rules.
Pregnant members of staff

Government guidance states that short-term exemptions from compulsory vaccination will also be available as an option that some pregnant women may choose to take.

Pregnant women may use MAT B1 certificates to show their COVID status, if they choose to use a medical exemption. Pregnant women do not need to apply for a medical exemption NHS COVID Pass if they have a MAT B1 certificate. For pregnant women the exemption will expire 16 weeks after the baby is born. This will allow them to become fully vaccinated after birth.

	It is important, though, to remember that the Royal College of Obstetricians, the Royal College of Midwives and the UK Tetralogy Service all consider COVID vaccination to be safe, and they all recommend that pregnant women get vaccinated against COVID.


What needs to happen now
We understand the decision over whether to have the Covid vaccine is a personal choice. However, if none of the above exemptions apply and if you have not received both COVID-19 vaccines by 31 March 2022, the practice may be in breach of regulations if we continue to let you work in a patient facing role; and would have to consider whether you can continue in your current employment at the practice. 
 

This decision by the Government demonstrates the importance of getting the vaccine when it is offered to you, to protect you, your family, your colleagues and patients we care for. 

We therefore urge anyone who is unvaccinated to take the necessary steps to secure your future position at the practice. For those who have not received the COVID-19 vaccine, please note your first dose must be administered on or before 3 February 2022 to be able to receive the second dose, (which is administered eight weeks apart) before 31 March 2022 deadline. We wish to avoid losing any of our valued members of staff and contractors as a result of this legislative change. With this in mind, we require you to take one of the following steps by [insert date, such as 14 days after the date of this letter]:
1) Send evidence of your vaccination status which can be provided via the NHS COVID Pass service (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/covid-pass/),  including via the NHS App available on Google Play and Apple, or NHS COVID Pass letter (https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/covid-pass/ ); or 
2) Send evidence of the date of your appointment for your first dose of the vaccine, which must be booked on or before 3 February 2022; or
3) Send evidence of the date of your appointment for your second dose of the vaccine, which must be booked on or before 31 March 2022; or
4) Send evidence if you are medically exempt from receiving the vaccine or are a participant in a clinical trial investigating COVID-19 vaccination. 
We will arrange individual meetings with any staff and contractors who have not sent evidence as set out in one of the steps numbered 1 to 4 above by [insert same date as above]. During the meeting we will ask for the reasons for not producing any of the evidence requested and discuss this with you. Where possible, we will also discuss the option of any suitable alternative redeployment with us.

[Optional (not a legal requirement) for employees only – not contractors]: We would like to remind our employed staff members are entitled to paid time off work to get the COVID-19 vaccination.]

If you have any concerns about the vaccine, please contact your GP without delay and take a look at the following resources available on NHS England and NHS Improvement London » COVID-19 vaccine communication materials  [LIST OTHERS HERE].
In accordance with the NHS website, our local vaccination centre is [insert]. Our local council website also confirms the times and dates for pop up vaccination centres [insert details].
In the meantime, please do not hesitate to call me if you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely,

[Insert name]

[Insert position]

2

